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Key, Lori

From: Cheryl Bisera 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 5:11 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: VC Resident asking the VC Board of Supervisors to protect VC residence

My name is Cheryl Bisera, I live in Thousand Oaks, Ventura County and I would like to express, and 
have recorded, that I am asking the Ventura County Board of Supervisors to affirm in writing, through 
a resolution, that the people of Ventura County will not need proof of vaccination to do anything. At 
this time I would like to remind the county Board of Supervisors that bodily autonomy is a critical 
component of the right to privacy protected by the Constitution, as decided in Griswold v. Connecticut 
(1965) and McFall v. Shimp (1978). Furthermore, the Fourth Amendment to the United States 
Constitution begins with "The right of the people to be secure in their persons...", a recognition of the 
universal and fundamental natural right of bodily integrity. Allowing the use of vaccine passports not 
only violates bodily autonomy but also violates the right to privacy of personal health information and 
creates the opportunity and means to discriminate about persons. Please do the right thing, affirm to 
us in a resolution that any such passport is denied before it’s proposed, by affirming to us in writing, 
through a resolution that the people of Ventura County will not ever need to endure such a thing.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Cheryl Bisera 
Ventura County Resident  


